News-in-Brief

ADDITION TO BARN

A new addition to the barn on the College farm is now under construction. Such an addition has been needed for quite a while, as there has not been enough space for the amount of livestock owned by the College.

CLIOS MEET TO ELECT OFFICERS

Officers of the Cliosophic Literary Society. for the second quarter will be elected at an important meeting in Room 314 tonight.

Officers who served this quarter are Odell Salmon, president; Leon Stubbs, vice-president; Frank Craven, secretary; S. B. Tweed, treasurer; Jack Armstrong, critic; and James Crawley, chaplain.

METHODIST MISSIONARY

Mr. N. Sneed Ogburn, Methodist missionary to Japan, arrived in Brevard last Thursday afternoon.

Mr. Ogburn will be in charge of the assembly program Friday morning, hold an open forum Friday evening, give a lecture or have an open forum period Saturday morning at the College. He will also speak at Oak Grove Church Sunday afternoon and will be in charge of the program at the Brevard Methodist Church Sunday night.

BULLETIN'BOARD

It was announced last Wednesday morning that all notices posted on the bulletin board in the Administration Building must be on paper five by eight inches, must have date of being posted, date to be taken down, and either Mr. Buckner's or Eddie Carlisle's signature.

The cooperation of the students is desired by the Student Council in order to keep the bulletin board neatly arranged.

SHOP EARLY!
ONLY 36 DAYS
UNTIL CHRISTMAS

Between the Lights

By Bernice Brantley

Editor's note:

Miss Brantley was winner in the CLARION feature story contest. Her entry is here printed.

As the weird, lonesome sound is echoed from the educated bell of Brevard College at 7:30 every night, you are always greeted with the following words, "Quiet-hour has started, girls, Let's get quiet."

At that very moment the girls seem to turn Chinese, because they take the opposite meaning and raise their voices so loud that "poor me" has to strain its vocal cords and chase itself up and down the stairs to see whence cometh such noises. Don't look now, but I fear that I've been followed.---Yes indeed, Miss Smith and Miss Hayes wish to know the answer to the same question, and so to my rescue they come. It seems that I've lost my power or something, or perhaps it's just old age, because Miss Smith and Miss Hayes usually get the best results.

Brevard Little Theatre

The Brevard Little Theatre will present a three-act mystery-comedy entitled "Grumpy" at the Little Theatre Building on Jordan Street at 8:15 P. M. November 20 - 21. Admission will be twenty cents for students and thirty-five for adults.

The members of the cast are Ernest MacFaul as Keble, Becky MacFie as Susan, Dean Colvard as Mr. Ernest Heron, Billy Middleton as Merridew, Alvin Moore as Mr. Andrew Bullivant "Grumpy", Charlotte Hatcher as Mrs. Maclaren, Coach Ranson as Mr. Jarvis, Winifred Nicholson as Virginia Bullivant, and Jack Trantham as Dr. Maclaren.

They'll Be Thankful For

Coach Ranson - Brevard Tornodoes' beating Mars Hill.

John Wahonick - Having turkey and all the "fixin's" for dinner.

Every one - Having our term papers completed.

Student Council - Having 99½ per cent of the students attending the game (If Palmer goes, it will be 100 per cent.)

The Lucky Ones (Me Too!) - A drum stick for dinner.

See the fourth column

At the first descent of quietness I retrace my steps and proceed to study shorthand. A few seconds pass, and then an unwelcomed visitor makes her entrance into my room. "May I take a bath?" Well to some people I would gladly give permission to take a bath, but why on earth do they come to take a bath at such precious moments when one desires meditation.

Pardon me please, but I think someone is holding a pep meeting up the hall. Must I descend the stairs to place several straight marks beside a number of popular names? I must.

Janitors Form Guild

Janitors of the various building on the campus met with Mr. Campbell last Monday for the purpose of forming a guild. The purpose of the organization is to promote perfection in the type of work done in keeping the buildings clean and to influence the students to take more pride in keeping the buildings in order.

There was a discussion of the problems of the janitor and how they are to be solved. This was followed by suggestions concerning a constitution and selection of a committee to draw up the constitution. Ed Swan, Turner Feezor, James Palmer, and Russell Andrews were placed on the committee.

Folk-Lore Club Gives Social

On Tuesday evening the Folk-Lore Club met and transacted its usual business, after which the party got started by music made by "Buss" Wallace and Woodrow Bost. Bill Hackney introduced several ballads and folk-songs, which he, Woodrow Bost, and Albert Williams sang.

After the singing, refreshments were served. Members of the social committee were Fleda Hallum, Jeannette Gable, and Helen McConnell.

Professor Phillips Is Speaker

A very interesting chapel program was given last Tuesday morning at which Reverend W. A. Kale of Asheville led the devotions and introduced the speaker, Professor Charles W. Phillips of the Woman's College of Greensboro, N. C.

Professor Phillips gave an interesting talk on "The Ability to Adjust Ourselves to Surrounding Conditions." In his talk Mr. Phillips said that life is like a square, the sides of which are spirit, mind, body, and love of the beautiful. These things, he said, must be rounded out into the full life. Mr. Phillips also gave the four main requirements for the full life. These were, he said, opportunity to study, worship, charity, and service.

Thanksgiving Day

*Thanksgiving Day, in the United States, is the last Thursday in November. This day is annually set apart as a day of thanksgiving for the mercies of the closing year, by proclamation of the president and of the governors of the various states. It is a day observed with religious services in the churches, and especially in New England, as an occasion for family reunion.

Thanksgiving Day originated in 1621, in New England, when Governor Bradford invited the friendly Indians to partake of a dinner after the first harvest at the Plymouth settlement. It slowly spread to the other colonies; and since 1863, when President Lincoln issued a proclamation recommending its national observance, it has been a national holiday.

Leon Stubbs- Not being bothered with the mail.

The Student Body - Having a holiday from classes.

Sturgis May- A clear, cold day. (He wants to wear his new boots and riding pants).

The Biddies - Having visitors come see them.

(?) - Having exams the following week.

Sam Little - Seeing his friends (female) at Mars Hill.